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concise statement concerning each 
such objection, referring, where prac-
ticable, to the pertinent pages of the 
transcript. 

§ 1200.11 Certification of the tran-
script. 

The judge shall notify the hearing 
clerk of the close of a hearing as soon 
as possible thereafter and of the time 
for filing written arguments, briefs, 
proposed findings, and proposed conclu-
sions and shall furnish the hearing 
clerk with such other information as 
may be necessary. As soon as possible 
after the hearing, the judge shall trans-
mit to the hearing clerk an original 
and three copies of the transcript of 
the testimony and the original and all 
copies of the exhibits not already on 
file in the office of the hearing clerk. 
The judge shall attach to the original 
transcript of the testimony a certifi-
cate stating that, to the best of the 
judge’s knowledge and belief, the tran-
script is a true transcript of the testi-
mony given at the hearing, except in 
such particulars as the judge shall 
specify, and that the exhibits trans-
mitted are all the exhibits as intro-
duced at the hearing with such excep-
tions as the judge shall specify. A copy 
of such certificate shall be attached to 
each of the copies of the transcript of 
testimony. In accordance with such 
certificate the hearing clerk shall note 
upon the official record copy, and cause 
to be noted on other copies of the tran-
script, each correction detailed therein 
by adding or crossing out (but without 
obscuring the text as originally tran-
scribed) at the appropriate place any 
words necessary to make the same con-
form to the correct meaning, as cer-
tified by the judge. The hearing clerk 
shall obtain and file certifications to 
the effect that such corrections have 
been effectuated in copies other than 
the official record copy. 

§ 1200.12 Copies of the transcript. 
(a) During the period in which the 

proceeding has an active status in the 
Department, a copy of the transcript 
and exhibits shall be kept on file in the 
office of the hearing clerk where it 
shall be available for examination dur-
ing official hours of business. There-
after said transcript and exhibits shall 

be made available by the hearing clerk 
for examination during official hours 
of business after prior request and rea-
sonable notice to the hearing clerk. 

(b) Transcripts of hearings shall be 
made available to any person at actual 
cost of duplication. 

[47 FR 44684, Oct. 8, 1982, as amended at 67 FR 
10830, Mar. 11, 2002] 

§ 1200.13 Administrator’s rec-
ommended decision. 

(a) Preparation. As soon as prac-
ticable following the termination of 
the period allowed for the filing of 
written arguments or briefs and pro-
posed findings and conclusions the Ad-
ministrator shall file with the hearing 
clerk a recommended decision. 

(b) Contents. The Administrator’s rec-
ommended decision shall include: (1) a 
preliminary statement containing a de-
scription of the history of the pro-
ceedings, a brief explanation of the ma-
terial issues of fact, law, or discretion 
presented on the record, and proposed 
findings and conclusions about such 
issues, including the reasons or basis 
for such proposed findings; (2) a ruling 
upon each proposed finding or conclu-
sion submitted by interested persons; 
and (3) an appropriate proposed order 
effectuating the Administrator’s rec-
ommendations. 

(c) Exceptions to recommended decision. 
Immediately following the filing of the 
recommended decision, the Adminis-
trator shall give notice thereof and op-
portunity to file exceptions thereto by 
publication in the FEDERAL REGISTER. 
Within a period of time specified in 
such notice any interested person may 
file with the hearing clerk exceptions 
to the Administrator’s proposed order 
and a brief in support of such excep-
tions. Such exceptions shall be in writ-
ing, shall refer, where practicable, to 
the related pages of the transcript, and 
may suggest appropriate changes in 
the proposed order. 

(d) Omission of recommended decision. 
The procedure provided in this section 
may be omitted only if the Secretary 
finds on the basis of the record that 
due and timely execution of the Sec-
retary’s functions imperatively and un-
avoidably requires such omission. 
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